Dimboola Memorial Secondary College Complaints Policy



Purpose:

From time to time parents may have concerns that they wish to take up with the school. At Dimboola Memorial College we welcome feedback and encourage parents to raise any issues so that they can be dealt with in a timely and professional manner. The school aims to work with the school community to support each student's needs. We can only do this through a cooperative approach.

The following procedure should be used to assist parents in addressing any concerns within the school community. These procedures have been developed in consultation with the school community and approved by school council.

Guidelines:

- Raise the matter by verbal or written communication to the school. Staff should not be contacted at home. Please remember that the person you wish to speak to (Principal, Assistant Principal, Year Level Coordinator or teacher) may have other commitments at the time of your communication. You should make an appointment to see the appropriate person especially if the matter is of a serious nature. Outline the seriousness of your issue with the person you initially speak to if you believe an urgent response is necessary. A mediator may be present.
- If you feel the issue is not resolved make an appointment to see the Principal. Inform them of the nature of the issue when you make the appointment.
- Following your meeting with the Principal you may need:
 - To provide further information
 - > Be available for further discussion with appropriate people within the school.
 - To consider the involvement of DET guidance officers, psychologist, social workers or personnel from community agencies.
- All issues and complaints must ultimately be resolved at the school level in order to
 provide the best possible outcome for students.
 The school is committed to seeking a resolution to all concerns sensitively and with a
 commitment to listening and responding to parents concerns positively and
 professionally. Therefore we ask that all parties conduct any interactions in a positive
 manner and refrain from verbal abuse and/or threatening behaviour.
- If any interaction between parents or members of the public and school based personnel involves such unacceptable behaviour, any discussion or meeting will be terminated. Discussion may only continue at an appropriate time when an agreement to continue in a professional and positive manner is given.